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‘Supporting local Health Care needs’

Minutes of the AGM held at All Saint’s Church Hall, Fleet
On 25th June 2021

Present – Claire Pamment, Harrie Glossop, Caroline Hoare, Dawn Williams, Gwen Easter, Ann Gotting, Helen Parberry, Anne Tracey, Geoff Baker, Gill Collins, Babs Brandon, Anne Crampton, Jade Cope, Helen Bellamy

1. Chairman’s welcome – Claire Pamment welcomed all the members and thanked them for attending and outlined the covid regulations which were being observed at the present time.  Claire also welcomed Jade Cope the OT Team Leader from Fleet Hospital.  The meeting commenced without Brian Proctor, Treasurer present
2. Apologies – Sally McMillan, Anthony Barrell, Kirsty Arnold, Karen Vout.
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting – The minutes were signed as correct.
4. Matters Arising – No matters arose
5. Chairman’s Report – Claire Pamment began by saying that due to covid restrictions we had been unable to undertake many activities but along with Farnham hospital Friends a primrose was bought for each patient and staff on the Calthorpe ward at Farnham and also for the staff at Fleet hospital to thank them for all their hard work during the pandemic.  Jade Cope said the staff at Fleet hospital had been very grateful and in fact she had planted hers in her garden.
As it is the anniversary of the NHS on 5th July, along with the Farnham Friends we are to give the patients a bowl of strawberries and cream to celebrate.

Claire went on to say that she, Harrie and Brian with the Farnham Friends had attended team meetings with Fran Campbell from Frimley Park who has kept them updated, although there is no news about the return of beds to Fleet.
6. Jade Cope – Team Leader OT department Fleet Hospital  - Jade outlined how the OT department has expanded over the past year with the addition of a van, person to drive it and equipment provided by the Friends. This has enabled staff to react to requests from the ambulance service and surgeries to go to people’s homes and help with lifting patients who may have fallen, bringing patients downstairs etc.  This means that often patients who would have previously needed to go into hospital can stay at home.  Jade had provided photos of the equipment and Harrie suggested they were displayed when we have a table in the Hart Centre in September.
Helen Parberry asked about timings between receiving a request and actioning it.  Jade explained that it depended who made the request and if the patient needed to be assessed first for injuries.

Jade said all the equipment was cleaned thoroughly each time and that training for staff was on-going.  Harrie asked if there was anything else that the department needed and Jade indicated that two sets of pressure care cushions would be useful as patients had to purchase these themselves and they needed to assess which were best for their needs..

7. Treasurer’s Report – In the absence of the Treasurer Harrie explained that the last donation to Phyllis Tuckwell had just been made and that their report would be emailed along with the Treasurer’s report.
Harrie also explained about the bequest of £500,000 that had been left to Fleet Hospital but was being administered by Frimley Park but it had been ‘ring fenced’ for Fleet hospital.  Helen Bellamy asked if Jade could use that for a second van she would like to purchase, Claire will make Jade aware of the bequest.

Copies of the financial report when received will be e-mailed.

8. Secretary’s Report – Helen Bellamy indicated that her report was very short due to the lack of activity over the last year but that meetings had gone ahead via zoom.  Helen thanked the Friends for their continued support and it was lovely that we were all able to meet in person again and that hopefully as restrictions lift we will be able to return to some sort of normality.
Helen thanked Joe Mullen and his helpers for continuing to maintain the garden although if there were not going to be inpatients it may be that this will not continue.

Helen explained that Claire had had a conversation with the new Outpatient Sister, Heather Blake who is based at Aldershot but comes to Fleet two days a week. At present there are twelve clinics running daily.  Calthorpe ward is being used by the Frimley Park physios.  X-ray and physio continue as normal.

9. Membership Secretary’s Report – Ann Gotting has revamped the Membership list and had sent out forms with stamped addressed envelopes to ensure all details were up to date, this included e-mail address which could now, if members were happy to receive notifications by e-mail, would help costs.  There are 94 members.
10. Election of Committee – 
Members up to re-election

Dr Caroline Hoare – President

Claire Pamment – Chairman

Harrie Glossop – Vice Chairman
Brian Proctor – Treasurer

Ann Gotting – Membership Secretary

Helen Bellamy – Secretary 

Sally Millan – Committee Member

The re-election of Caroline Hoare was proposed by Claire Pamment and seconded by Harrie Glossop

The re-election of Officers and committee members was proposed by Anne Crampton and seconded by Gwen Easter.

11. A.O.B. – Claire explained that there had been a problem with the telephones at the hospital but that it should now be resolved.
It was likely that the Friends would have a table in the Hart Centre in September and that the Christmas Fayre in November and Quiz in February would go ahead.

Please note the change for the next committee meeting August 12th – 7pm at the All Saints Church Hall.
Claire declared the meeting closed at 7.50pm

N.B. Although the meeting had officially ended the Treasurer arrived and as all the members were still present he indicated that the financial sheets and the Phyllis Tuckwell report would be sent out by e-mail to all present.  Brian asked if the members were happy to use Menzies again to audit the accounts, this was proposed by Geoff Baker and seconded by Dawn Williams
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